
 

 

 

Council Meeting Dates 

Thursday, August 15, 2024 at 5:10 pm 

Dates and times are subject to change. 
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Bid Winners 

Congratulations to the following Bid Winners: 

Tom G……….…..01’ Chevy Tahoe                               
Wayne V….…..02’ Chevy Silverado                     
Wayne V……...03’ Chevy Silverado                        
Rhonda C…....…..Conference Table                             
Stuart C…………..AC Unit #1 & #2                        
Chris R……………….…..Tool Box 

Congratulations 

Congratulations to Logan Montoya, who was 

named Most Valuable Player (MVP) for the 

Northern Team during the North/South       

All-Star tournament on July 4, 2024.           

An amazing job and a well deserved award. 

Keep up the excellent job!                                                    

-From your proud family 

Attention Community Members 

Governor and Council have approved a small 
allocation of funds to demolish some of the 

old houses in the plaza and immediate area. If 
you are interested please call the Tribal office 

and have your name and address of the     
structure to be demolished added to the list. 
Please insure you are the responsible person 
with proper authority to have the structure  

demolished.  Call (505) 455-2273.            
Once the list is established more details will be 

provided. 



 

 
 
 

 San Ildefonso Housing Authority 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

SIHA STAFF CONTACT INFO: 
Lisa Manwell, Executive Director 
director@sanihousing.org 
(505)455-4161 

Christopher Romero, Building 
Services Manager 
buildingmanager@sanihousing.org 
(505)479-0399 

Devan Martinez, Housing Manager 
officemanager@sanihousing.org 
(505)455-4162 

 
ANNOUNCEMENT!  San Ildefonso Housing Authority was notified on July 30, 2024, of the Indian 

Housing Block Competitive Grant award in the amount of $3 million for 12 Manufactured Homes at Deer 
Tail Phase II.  These homes will be mortgaged through SIHA, SIHA will work with families from the waiting list 
that have completed the Financial and Homebuyer Education trainings and lastly who have met with Homewise.  
As information Tribal Members must meet the income guidelines to qualify for these homes. 

SIHA wishes to thank the SIHA Board of Commissioners, Governor Moquino and Tribal Council for their support 
in SIHA’s success of obtaining grants thus far. 

 

HOUSING APPLICATIONS 
San Ildefonso Tribal Members have the option to pick up applications during the business hours of 7:30 AM to 
4:00 PM, Monday, Thursday, and Friday, and from 7:30 AM to 4:30 PM on Tuesday and Wednesday. In addition, 
applications can be obtained from SIHA's website at www.sanihousing.org. 
When applying, individuals will be able to choose between rental or homeownership options. It is important to 
emphasize that SIHA's goal is to create a waiting list for grant application, with the purpose of increasing housing 
opportunities for Tribal Members. 
If you have any questions, you may contact Devan Martinez, Housing Manager at the SIHA Office. 
 
QUITCLAIM DEEDS 
SIHA is currently awaiting the return of 2 signed and notarized Quitclaims. So far, 17 homeowners have received 
their Original copy. We appreciate your attention to this matter to the individuals that have yet to return them. 
 
Maintenance on Private Homes 
Taking care of home maintenance is the homeowner's responsibility, and SIHA is not required to cover the costs 
or offer maintenance services. However, in case of emergency maintenance related to health and safety during 
regular working hours (7:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m.), SIHA may provide help. Please be aware that the homeowner 
might have to bear the expenses since the current funding is allocated for managed units. Mr. Christopher Romero 
is the only employee who responds to emergency calls and is not available on an "On-Call" schedule. 
 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
Julie Sanchez, Chair 
Term expires: 12/31/24 
Shannon Titla, Vice Chair 
Term expires: 12/31/24 
Kevin Naranjo, Secretary 
Term expires: 12/31/25 
Victoria Martinez, Treasurer 
Term expires: 12/31/25 
Danielle Keener-Garcia, Member 
Term expires: 12/31/26 

 
 

http://www.sanihousing.org/


 

 
 
 

 San Ildefonso Housing Authority 
 

 
Emergency Assistance for Electrical, Plumbing, & Roofing 
Enchanted Electrical, LLC 
505-988-3532 
TLC Plumbing, HVAC, & Electrical 
505-471-0119 
George Carmona Plumbing 
505-660-3655 
Relentless Roofing 
505-967-9032 
Splendid Builders & Roofing 
505-930-8302 
*Homeowner is responsible for any and all costs provided from these 

 

 

 

Christopher Romero, Building Services Manager Update 
Deer Tail II update, as of today 07/29/2024 concrete for curbs have been ongoing for about a week and 
shouldn’t take too long to complete. Sewer and Water have both been connected to main lines and all water 
testing is complete. Bringing in of dirt will commence again to bring up grading on the northern side housing 
pads. So, at some point you will see trucks hauling dirt again. Paving should commence in mid-August. 
Vibration testing will be done in different areas of Battleship and Deer Tail to make sure we are within the 
parameters that do not cause structural damage. I will keep everyone updated on any upcoming work in the 
Deer Tail II area. Thank You 

SANTIAGO DAY SUCCESS! 
SIHA gave out 2 basketballs and 24 backpacks containing school supplies. Participants were given 
10 attempts from different positions to score and win a backpack, needing only one successful 
shot. The 2 basketballs were given to two individuals who managed to score from the farthest line 
in three tries. All the kids enjoyed the mini basketball game and SIHA Staff enjoyed watching 
everyone participate. 

 



  July 29, 2024 

 

 
Pueblo de San Ildefonso 

Election Commission 

 

NOTICE  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Seats:  The following seats will be filled in the General Election 

 

5 Council Representatives 
   

 

 

Council Representative:  Member of the Pueblo at least 25 years old (A person who 

“wins” a Council Representative seat must establish 

residency within the exterior boundaries of the Pueblo 

immediately).  

 

 

 

CANDIDATE NOMINATION PERIOD 

 

DATE: September 1st through September 6th, 2024 

 

PRIMARY ELECTION  

 

DATE: Saturday, October 26, 2024   

 

GENERAL ELECTION  

 

DATE: Sunday, December 1, 2024  

  

 

Date:  December 1, 2012  
 



 

 

 
 

Pueblo de San Ildefonso 

Election Commission 

  

 

CANDIDATE NOMINATION FORM  
  

I, ___________________________________________________, (PRINT NAME) hereby submit my 

name as a candidate for the following office:    

 

Council Representative: 

 Candidates for Council Representatives shall be enrolled Member of the Pueblo, and at 

 least twenty-five years old on the deadline date for filing candidacy. Once a candidate is 

 sworn in as a Representative, the Representative shall have thirty days to establish 

 residency within the exterior boundaries of the Pueblo as defined at the time of the 

 adoption of this Agreement. 

 

   

Certification of Candidate Qualifications  

By signing below, I hereby certify that I meet the qualifications for elective office, and that upon election 

to office, I will follow the requirements for office including any requirement to establish my residency 

within the exterior boundaries of the Pueblo.    

 

Under the Amended Election Law: Article III – Nominations; Section 1. Nominations, A Self – 

Nomination, 1. Any qualified member of the pueblo may submit his or her name in writing to the Election 

Commission as a candidate for elective office, along with a non-refundable fee of $25.00.  

 

Consent to a Criminal Background Check  

By signing below, I hereby give my permission to the Pueblo de San Ildefonso Election Commission and 

its agents and representatives to conduct a criminal background check on me and to make the results of 

such background check available to any Member of the Pueblo upon request.  I hereby authorize the 

custodians and their representatives of records and sources of information, including any Tribal Court 

records, to furnish the information to the Pueblo de San Ildefonso Election Commission and/or its agents 

and representatives with the information requested in the process of a background check. I understand that 

the background investigation will include criminal record history, whether or not such information would 

otherwise be protected from disclosure by any constitutional, statutory or common law privilege.   

 

I hereby agree to accept all risks of adverse public notice that may result from use of information obtained 

in connection with this criminal background investigation. I hereby agree to indemnify and hold harmless 

any person to whom this is lawfully presented and his agent and employees from and against all claims, 

damages, losses, and expenses, including reasonable attorney fees, arising out or by reason of complying 

with this request.    

 

 

 

  

 



Revised 7/29/24 

 

By signing below, I hereby acknowledge that I will be required to complete and sign an electronic email 

verification sent to me by FIRST CHOICE BACKGROUND within 2 days of receiving FIRST 

CHOICE’S email to authorize the release of my investigative information. I understand that my 

nomination as a candidate for an elective office will only be considered upon the completion of this FIRST 

CHOICE EMAIL VERIFICATION.  

  

 

YOU MUST COMPLETE A SEPARATE CONSENT FORM AUTHORIZING A CRIMINAL 

BACKGROUND CHECK.  

  

IF YOU DO NOT COMPLETE THE SEPARATE CONSENT FORM, YOU WILL NOT BE 

PLACED ON THE BALLOT AS A CANDIDATE.  

  

Address: ____________________________________________________   

  

       _____________________________________________________  

  

Social Security Number:   _________________________________________  

  

Date of Birth: ______________Telephone Number: _______________________  

  

__________________________________________     

Printed Name     

 

_________________________________________   _______________ 

Signature                Date    

 

 
 

SUBMIT A COMPLETED CANDIDATE NOMINATION FORM TO:   

  

ELECTION COMMISSIONERS: Melanie Gonzales, Chair (505) 365-3393,  

Myra Garcia, Vice Chair (505) 470-5609, Brandi Martinez, Secretary (505) 692-3310,  

Bernice Martinez, Treasurer (505) 660-0149, Aaron Gonzales, Member, luvdajeep@yahoo.com 

    

DEADLINE TO SUBMIT A COMPLETED CANDIDATE NOMINATION FORM 

AND CONSENT FORM FOR THE PRIMARY ELECTION:  

September 6th at 4:30 PM. 

 
FROM SEPTEMBER 1ST – 6TH, CANDIDATE NOMINATION FORMS WILL BE ACCEPTED by any 

Election Commissioner FROM 8:00 AM TO 4:30 PM. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Pueblo de San Ildefonso 
Election Commission 

 

 

2024 OUTGOING TRIBAL OFFICIALS 

 

 

Council Representatives 

Term ends December 31, 2024 

 

Gonzales, Thomas 

Martinez, Raymond J. 

Martinez, Perry 

Montoya, Nichole S. 

Moquino, Denise 
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Pueblo de San Ildefonso 
Tribal Administrative Office 

 
 

Guaje Canyon Road 

 

Per the Pueblo’s Land Claims Settlement, the U.S. Forest Service is required to maintain 

the road along the north face of Guaje Canyon to the top and to the gate of our new lands.  

As some of you know the road has been very treacherous and passable only with a 

UTV/ATV or 4 wheel drive.  After several meetings with the USFS and pointing out to 

them their obligation for maintenance of the road, they finally agreed to do so.  The work 

was completed last week.  It will undoubtedly require periodic maintenance and we intend 

to hold the USFS to their commitment. 

 

The road north from the gate is very washed out and almost impassable in some locations.  

We will look at finding resources to make these roads usable.  Please use caution when 

traveling on any of these roads. 

 

Enjoy your lands and keep them free from litter.  Please feel free to report any unusual 

activity to the Tribal Rangers at (505) 219-7552. 

 



 

 

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

             

  

 

 

 

 

This year’s budget allows for Seniors 50 and over a monthly billing credit for internet service.  

Fiscal year ’25 can assist with $42.00 a month for one year.  

 

You must currently have an internet provider and submit a request, along with your monthly 

bill, to Rhonda Cata at the Tribal Administration Office.  

 

For more information or questions, call 505-455-4160.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Fiscal Year ’25 budget also allows for a handicap ramp to be built at the home of the 

approved Senior(s).  

 

If you or a family member needs a ramp, please submit a request to Rhonda Cata at the 

Tribal Administrators office or call 505-455-4160.  
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Pueblo de San Ildefonso 
Department of Animal Control 

 

Memo 
July 30, 2024 

 

 

To: Pueblo de San Ildefonso Community  

 

Re: Roaming Animals 

 

From: Tribal Rangers, Animal Control Department 

 

This notice serves as a non-compliance regarding violations under the Pueblo 

de San Ildefonso Animal Act of 2016, specifically 19.2.1.080 Animal at Large 

(A) No Roaming Permitted. It creates a substantial and continuous disturbance 

or annoyance to a person, property, or animal. Please tie up your dogs. People 

are walking on the roads or sidewalks. The Rangers will be patrolling and will 

pick up any roaming dogs and if the owner is known they will be cited for 

roaming animals.  

 

If you have any questions, please call Jose Aguilar at (505)219-7552 or  

Kenneth Weahkee at (505)364-2672. 
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Pueblo de San Ildefonso 
Department of Natural Resources-Parks & Wildlife 

 

Memo 
July 30, 2024 

 

 

To: Pueblo de San Ildefonso Community  

 

Re: Reported Mountain Lion Sighting 

 

From: Tribal Rangers, Parks and Wildlife Department 

 

On Saturday, July 27, 2024, a mountain lion was sighted on the east side of 

the River at a tribal member’s residence and took a tribal member's goat.     

 

The Parks and Wildlife Department would like to advise the community to be 

mindful of wildlife that have been displaced by drought conditions.  Please 

give wildlife their space, do not attempt to feed wildlife, properly dispose of 

trash, and clean barbeque grills and outdoor eating areas. Also, please be 

mindful of children, pets, and their food at all times.    

 

Should you have any questions or to report an incident please contact, Tribal 

Rangers: Jose Aguilar @ 505-219-7552, and Ken Weahkee @ 505-364-2672. 

 
 



•    02 Tunyo Po, Santa Fe, NM, 87506    •    Phone: (505) 455-4170   • 

      Pó Woh Gé Owingeh  
Tewa Language Department  

 

MEMORANDUM 

 
DATE:  30 July 2024 

 

TO:  Po’Woh Ge’ Owingeh Towa 

 

FROM: Leon Roybal, Tewa Language Manager 

 

SUBJECT: Tewa Language Classes  

 

 

Ba-bé boh, na’ve Towa in’… September 2024 is just right around the corner and this department 

is about to open up some classes to teach our San I Tewa for those who are interested in learning 

nah-be tun’.  The classes will start in about the middle of September 2024, most likely in the 

evenings and some MAYBE during the day time. Will keep all posted on the actual date and 

times. 

 

I am inviting you to come and sign up for the classes. I had a “Sign-Up Sheet” during Santiago 

Day, but maybe some of you did not get a chance to come by the THPO/Tewa Language booth 

to sign up and talk about the department.  

 

So please do call me at my office @ 505-455-4170 or email me @ 

Tewalangmgr@sanipueblo.org.  Should you call and/or email me, please leave your name, 

contact number, and if you can what level you consider yourself in the Tewa language 

comprehension. This would help me put together a schedule.  

 

If you have any questions and/or want to know more about the language learning, I am located at 

the DECP Building, just ask for me.    

 

Kun-da-woh-ha!!   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Tewalangmgr@sanipueblo.org
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San Ildefonso Services, LLC 
Tribally Owned Small Business 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

San I Services General Update: 

 

Dear Community Members, 

 

We are thrilled to share an exciting update from San I Services! As we closed out 

our fiscal year on June 30, we are proud to announce the positive results we 

have achieved in collaboration with the Pueblo Alliance, SIS-CTI, and our 

convenience stores. 

 

Thanks to our successful year, we were able to make significant progress. We 

have settled all outstanding taxes, some dating as far back as 2018, and 

cleared the note taken out to enhance the pumps at our stores. This year alone, 

we have returned approximately $750,000 to the Pueblo. 

 

We are pleased to inform you that SIS is now up-to-date with our tax payments, 

contributing around $30,000 monthly, and actively investing in the development 

of our fiber and solar projects. Our upcoming plans include hosting community 

update meetings and commencing construction on the fiber project later this 

fall. 

 

To ensure that our projects align with the community's needs, we will be 

organizing public meetings for both the solar and fiber initiatives starting in 

September. These meetings will provide insights into the projects, offer training 

opportunities, and seek interest for workforce development. 

 

For those interested in technical training related to our projects, Santa Fe 

Community College offers classes that align with the skills required to construct 

and operate these projects. 

 

For more information, feel free to reach out to Peter Fant at pfant@sanisvcs.com 

or Laurence Pena at lpena@sanisvcs.com. 

 

Thank you for your continued support and participation in shaping the future of 

our community! 



Poh-Who-Geh-Owinge Department of Environmental & Cultural Preservation 

WE DO NOT TAKE 
OIL or TIRES 

Buckman Transfer Station & Recycling 

Center Free TIRE Days 

Every first weekend of the month.  Drop off  
up to (8) tires for free for Santa Fe Residents  

 

Please contact Transfer Station Attendant to help 
find a place to dispose.  

**Hours and closures are subject to change for            
holidays or at any time for many reasons. 

MONDAY  8:00 am TO 5:00 pm  
TUESDAY 8:00 am TO 5:00 pm  

WEDNESDAY 8:00 am TO 5:00 pm  

THURSDAY   - CLOSED -  

FRIDAY   8:00 am TO 5:00 pm  

SATURDAY  8:00 am TO 5:00 pm  

SUNDAY   8:00 am TO 5:00 pm 

CLOSED 12:00pm to 1:00pm  

Roberta Trujillo, Transfer Station Attendant (505) 250-8297 or Erin Martinez, Transfer Station Supervisor  (505) 455-4121 

Transfer Station Contacts:  

Please be advised all designated dump areas at the 
Transfer station are under  surveillance.  

Surveillance aids in illegal dumping and dumping of 
items we DO NOT accept at our facility.  

Please obey all rules and guidelines for dumping.  
Thank you.   

 
 

Dumping Appliances 
  

• All Refrigerators and Freezers 
brought to the Transfer Station 

MUST BE EMPTY! 
 

We will not accept these items 
with food or other waste inside 
them.  
 
• Washers, Dryers and Stoves are 

to be disposed in the metal bin.  







 

Upcoming Events for 

August 2024 

SIGN-UP SHEETS ARE 

AT THE SENIOR 

CENTER CAFETERIA 

Isotopes Game - August 31  

LAST DAY TO SIGN UP IS 

AUGUST 5TH (to get block 

seats) 

Leave at 3pm from the 

Senior Center 

 

Ojo Caliente - August 14 

LAST DAY TO SIGN UP IS 

AUGUST 5TH 

Leave at 3pm from the 

Senior Center 

 

Santa Fe Farmers Market -  

August 24 

LAST DAY TO SIGN UP IS 

AUGUST 12TH 

Leave at 8am from the 

Senior Center 

 

Isleta Feast Day - August 

28 

LAST DAY TO SIGN UP IS 

AUGUST 19TH 

Leave at 8am from the 

Senior Center 

 

NEXT MONTHLY 

SENIOR MEETING TO 

BE HELD ON: 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 

21ST AT 10am 

Senior Center 
 

 

End of June Event Held on Thursday, June 27, 2024 at 

5:30pm at the Senior Center 

 Catered dinner from Outback Steakhouse.   

 34 People in attendance 

A last minute event was held with dinner being catered by Outback 

Steakhouse.  There were steaks, fish, shrimp and chicken.  With 

sides of salad, mashed potatoes, broccoli, bread and dessert.  We all 

enjoyed conversation with our fellow seniors and a nice meal was had 

by all!   

Big thanks go out to those folks in Accounting who made this possible 

at the last minute.  And to Santana Titla who was kind enough to pick 

up the meal for us in Santa Fe. Thank you all who helped and 

attended! 

                     

 

 

 

G’day Mate! 

Let’s throw another 

 

Shrimp  

On the barbie! 



*Tentative Agenda for August meeting.  Subject to change. 

 

 

 

TUNYO PIN SENIORS MONTHLY MEETING 

Wednesday, August 21, 2024, 10:00am 
San Ildefonso Senior Center  

Agenda 

 

Senior Meeting 

 

1) Meeting Called to Order (Chairman) 

2) Invocation (by invite) 

3) Review and Approval of Minutes from Wednesday, July 17, 2024 meeting (Secretary) 

a. Comments/Corrections 

4) Updates from other Offices  

a. Presentation by Governor Moquino 

b. Presentation by Angel Pacheco/Linda, ENIPC 

c. Budget and other items by John Gonzales, TA 

5) Follow-Up Activities (Co-Chairman) 

6) Birthday Celebration for those seniors whose DOB is in August 

7) Action Items (Chairman) 

a. Zoom? 

b. Website – Minutes/Agendas, Mission Statement, Links 

c. By-laws changes, if any 

d. Movie tickets and movie nights at Senior Center 

8) Upcoming Activities  

a. Explanation of deadlines for signing up for activities 

b. Discussion and choices of September, October, November and Christmas Activities 

9) Concerns, Comments and Questions (Secretary) 

10) Next Meeting Scheduled for Wednesday, September 18, 2024 at 5:30pm 

11) Benediction (by invite) 

12) Adjournment 

 

 

Please join us with your thoughts and ideas for upcoming events! 

 



 

 
We are looking for individuals who would like to teach 
crafts (like sewing, holiday crafts, crochet/knitting, 
other) to the Seniors. 
 
We are also looking for someone who can bake a cake 
for our monthly birthday celebration for the Seniors.  
Maybe even catering? You must have IHS Food 
Handlers Certification. 
 
Any inquiries or questions?  Contact: 
Stuart Christian 
Email: h60smile@gmail.com 
Phone: 505-455-2522 
Cell: 505-446-0865 

 

 

Happy Birthday to our August Seniors! 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

Tunyo Pin Senior Program Officers Contact Information: 

Stuart Christian, Chairman 

Email: h60smile@gmail.com 

Hummingbird Calabaza, Co-Chairman 

Email: khohaypovi@gmail.com 

 

Simmy Christian, Secretary 

Email: marsimc417@gmail.com 
___________________________________________ 

 

mailto:h60smile@gmail.com
mailto:h60smile@gmail.com
mailto:khohaypovi@gmail.com
mailto:marsimc417@gmail.com


Community Visits Ancestral Places 

Over the past few months, three community visits to Ancestral villages have been organized by 

the Historic Preservation Office. We visited Tsirege and the Meteor rock art site, Motandad 

Canyon and Sandia Cave Canyon, and Nake-muu.   

The visits were designed with the help of LANL archaeologists for community members to visit 

Ancestral places now difficult to visit because of the LANL security. Nake-muu required 

community members to receive visitor badges and the LANL bus to travel through four security 

gates. Creating more accessibility to Ancestral places is an aspiration for the visits.   

Tsirege is a large village, occupied by San Ildefonso Ancestors 1325 to 1600 AD, consisting of 

approximately 800 rooms, sitting on a bluff above today’s White Rock with fantastic and endless 

views to the east.  The village is the home of the Avanyu image that inspired a San Ildefonso 

pottery revolution. The Comet site documents a 1264 AD meteor shower. The rock art etched into 

the Water Canyon wall surface.  

 

Mortandad Canyon includes hundreds of living and storage rooms and staircases carved into a 

sheer soft tufa rock mesa face. On top of the mesa sits Sandia Pueblo, a small Ancestral village. 

Many of the caves are blackened from fires and on the surfaces are a variety of petroglyphs. 

Unfortunately, the art work has been vandalized and there are now steel gates blocking entrance 

to caves. As one San I elder lamented, “the metal cages keep the images’ prayers locked up and 

keep our prayers from being heard.” 
 

  
A cave with rock art inside blackened by fires. Mortandad Canyon. 



 

Nake-muu Owin-geh is another San Ildefonso Ancestral home of wonderful vistas and beauty and 

significance. It is a place of reverence for the community occupying the narrow end of a mesa 

between Water Canyon and Canon del Valle. Many of the rooms retain standing walls with their 

stone and mud chinking and plastering. First occupied 1200-1350 AD and reoccupied during the 

Pueblo Revolt years. Built in about 1275 AD, in more recent times it was re-occupied by women 

and children to protect them from the Spanish during the Spanish return and attempts to subdue 

the village in the late 1600s.  

 

  

Community Members at Nake-muu standing 

amongst the standing walls. 
Hand prints on mud plastered walls. 

 

Thank you all who attended and shared. We will resume community visits. Please contact me if 

there is anyplace in particular you would like to visit and experience. (thpo@sanipueblo.org )  

 

mailto:thpo@sanipueblo.org


If you have any questions, please call Lou Baker, AICP, Project Manager (505) 220-0800 or pm@sanipueblo.org 

Hot News! 
Santiago Day was a Success!!! 

The Office of Project Management had the support of                             
NM IAD Madam Secretary Monette, contractors, 

architects and BOR.  

Pueblo de San Ildefonso                                                                      
Office of Project Management 

 

Subcontractor on the PBRWS  Madam Secretary Monette with Smokey the Bear 

Kata visited the OPM booth   
Madam Secretary Monette, Honorable Governor & Lou 

BOR Ms. Walters-Adolf, Pacificia & Vanessa 
SMA Royce Beaudry -Waste Water Phase 2 



If you have any questions, please call Lou Baker, AICP, Project Manager (505) 220-0800 or pm@sanipueblo.org 

Hot News! 
Vibration Monitoring is coming! 

Pueblo de San Ildefonso                                                                      
Office of Project Management 

 

Construction of the Pojoaque Basin Regional Water 
System (PBRWS) project will begin in your 
neighborhood in the near future. 

This is a U.S. Department of the Interior (US DOI) 
and Bureau of Reclamation (BOR) construction 
project contracted to CDM Smith Constructors, Inc. 

As part of the PBRWS project, it will be necessary to 
perform pre-construction condition surveys on 
selected structures, adjacent to construction areas 
within the Pueblo boundaries.  

The pre-construction condition surveys will 
collect data about the condition of selected structures 
through visual inspection, digital photography, and 
videos to document any pre-existing cosmetic or 
structural conditions outside of the structures. This 
will include any cracks in walls and other defects 
caused by normal aging and environmental forces. 

CDM Smith Constructors, Inc. pays for this vibration 
monitoring survey. All photographs taken will remain 
with the project engineer (BOR) in strict confidence. 
They will be maintained for three years, and then 
destroyed.  

Please keep in mind, construction methods and 
equipment planned for use by CDM Constructors, 
Inc. will not cause cracking to your property. These 
surveys are intended for your security and to 
document the pre-construction condition of your 
building(s).  

The pre-construction condition survey gives you an opportunity to talk with 
the project engineer about your role in the project and what to expect during the 

construction process. 

The survey should take less than an hour and you need to be present with the 
contractor and Tribal Official.  

A Tribal Official will contact you to schedule an appointment.  



If you have any questions, please call Lou Baker, AICP, Project Manager (505) 220-0800 or pm@sanipueblo.org 

Hot News! 
On June 13, 2024, the Honorable Governor Moquino and Staff presented two (2) 
grant applications for funding to the New Mexico Tribal Infrastructure (NMTIF) 

Board. On July 1, 2024, the Pueblo was funded for “two (2) grants” out of 52 
applications from other Pueblos.  

 
Waste Water Phase 3 $1,3 million and  

Deer Tail Vista Housing Subdivision Development Phase 2 $1.1 million  
Congratulations Pueblo de San Ildefonso!!  

 

Pueblo de San Ildefonso                                                                      
Office of Project Management 

 

Higher quality 
treated effluent 

from the Orenco 
Avantex system will 
allow the lagoons to 

operate as an 
infiltration and 

evaporation lagoon 

New Mexico 
Tribal 

Infrastructure 
Board 

Honorable 
Governor Moquino 

and Staff 
presenting to 
NMTIF Board  



If you have any questions, please call Lou Baker, AICP, Project Manager (505) 220-0800 or pm@sanipueblo.org 

Hot News! 
The construction of the Pueblo de San Ildefonso Wellness Center                                           

is coming along rapidly!  

Pueblo de San Ildefonso                                                                      
Office of Project Management 

 

Progress as of July 30, 2024  Progress as of June 26, 2024  

Looking southeast  

Interior Framing 



Phone: (505) 455-2635 
Fax: (505) 455-2641 
 

Aaliyah Gonzales 
Librarian/ASP Coordinator 
agonzales@sanipueblo.org  
 

Rick Juliani 
Education Director 
Cell: (505) 321-9694 
rick.juliani@sanipueblo.org   
 

Bernice Martinez 
Education Manager 
Cell: (505) 660-0149 
bmartinez@sanipueblo.org  
 

Katerie Martinez 
Home Visitor 
homevisitor@sanipueblo.org 
 

Melissa Torres 
College & Career Readiness Coordinator             
Ph: (505) 455-4167 
mmedina@sanipueblo.org 
 

 

 

DON’T HAVE A LIBRARY 

CARD???                        

COME TO THE TRIBAL LIBRARY 

TO GET YOUR VERY OWN 

LIBRARY CARD TO CHECK 

OUT BOOKS, MOVIES & 

OTHER COOL STUFF! ! 

Patrons with a Library card 

have access to 1000s of 

historical documents & 

articles from newspapers 

across the USA through 

America’s News 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
   
    

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                               

Thursday, August 8 @ 12:00 pm 

ALL PARENTS OF YOUNG CHILDREN & 

COMMUNITY MEMBERS INVITED TO ATTEND 

& SHARE A MEAL AND DISCUSSION  
 

 

July 30 - August 2 (9:00 am – 4:00 pm @ Library)    
  

     Come to the Library this week to pick up your child’s 

 school supplies for next school year!! 

 

 

The Pueblo’s Home Visiting program is holding its next                                                     

Dinner for Dads & Grand-dads (date & time TBD) at the Library.                                                             

Call  Katerie M. for more information  

 

     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                                           
   

 
 

FREE Adult Education classes @ San Ildefonso through UNM-LA                    

For more info, call 455-2635 or email education.sanip@gmail.com 

-------------------------------- 

 

FOR LIST OF SCHOLARSHIPS TO FUND YOUR EDUCATION, GO TO     LIBRARY 

WEBSITE OR E-MAIL: educationsanip@gmail.com  

 

mailto:agonzales@sanipueblo.org
mailto:rick.juliani@sanipueblo.org
mailto:bmartinez@sanipueblo.org
mailto:homevisitor@sanipueblo.org
mailto:mmedina@sanipueblo.org
mailto:education.sanip@gmail.com
mailto:educationsanip@gmail.com


APPLICATIONS AVAILABLE!
ENIPC EDUCATION OFFICE

510 PASEO DE ONATE,
ESPANOLA, NM 87532

505-692-2056

ACADEMIC
OCCUPATIONAL/JOB
TRAINING
GED PREPARATION

HOW WE CAN ASSIST:

WIOA ADULT
EMPLOYMENT  &

TRAINING SERVICES

DOWNLOAD APPLICATION
AT - WWW.ENIPC.ORG

SERVICE AREA:  NAMBE PUEBLO, PICURIS PUEBLO,
POJOAQUE PUEBLO, TESUQUE PUEBLO, SAN ILDEFONSO

PUEBLO, SANTA CLARA PUEBLO



Paid X3 Internships: 
A Path to Your Career

INTERNS SAY THEY GAINED:

● Greater comfort in professional work settings 
● Improved communication and interpersonal skills 

● Clarity and confidence in career path 

● At least two professional contacts 

WHAT IS X3 AND  X3 NEXT?:
● Paid work experience in your field of interest 
● For youth ages 16-24 interested in exploring career options 

● Support from an on-site mentor and an X3 coach 

● Fall, spring and summer sessions

● Learn more at: futurefocusededucation.org/x3-internship 

POSITIONS IN DIVERSE SECTORS:

● Healthcare 

● Education 

● Environment 

● Arts & Media 

● Business 

● Computer Science

● Construction & Design 

● Organizing & Activism

DEADLINE TO APPLY:  August 26 (but earlier gets priority)

APPLY HERE:

Questions? 

Email us at: 

lucia@futurefocusededucation.org 



BROADBAND-5G
CERTIFICATE
Embark on a rewarding career in Telecommunications!

Contact contact Community and Workforce
Partnerships Manager, audreysinclair@unm.edu.

FOR MORE INFORMATION:

Continuing Education      Coming for Fall 2024 (Aug 20) & Spring 2025!

UNM-Los Alamos offers a comprehensive cutting-edge
Broadband-5G Certificate program in collaboration
with the Wireless Infrastructure Association (WIA).

Be a part of the workforce in this industry of the future!

Gain essential skills
Receive hands-on training
Access paid internships and national
apprenticeships
Join an in-demand field with starting
salaries between $50k and $60K per year

FREE for a short time to community members!



WWW.ENIPC.ORG - HS
application available on the
Education Programs website

ENROLL NOW

HEAD STARTHEAD START
2024-20252024-2025

WE ENROLL CHILDREN
REGARDLESS OF FAMILY
INCOME OR ASSETS!

Contact the ENIPC Head Start: 
505-692-2056/2057

education@enipc.org

APPLICATIONS ACCEPTED!

3-4
SCHOOL STARTS ON 8/27/2024

YEARS
OLD

SAN ILDEFONSOSAN ILDEFONSO



SAN ILDEFONSO BEHAVIORAL HEALTH PROGRAM 
MONDAY – FRIDAY 8am to 4:30pm 

SANTANA TITLA, LADAC 
Program Director 

santana@sernasolutionsllc.com  
505-370-7499 

 
 

 
ERIN LYLES, LMHC INTERN  
erin@sernasolutionsllc.com  
505-886-7838 
(MONDAY 10AM TO 5PM) 

 
 

 
ADAM BACA, LPCC 

adam@sernasolutionsllc.com  
505-405-9771 

(WEDNESDAY 8AM TO 10AM) 

 
 

 
 

Community members can be seen in San Ildefonso Pueblo, Los Alamos, Santa Fe 
locations and tele-health. 

 
Make a referral online via the Serna Solutions website: 

https://www.sernasolutionsllc.com/san-ildefonso-behavioral-health-program/  
 

or Call 505-370-7499 for referrals and more information. 
 
 

mailto:santana@sernasolutionsllc.com
mailto:erin@sernasolutionsllc.com
mailto:adam@sernasolutionsllc.com
https://www.sernasolutionsllc.com/san-ildefonso-behavioral-health-program/


San Ildefonso Behavioral Health Program 
Would like to introduce our newest therapist .. 

 

 
 

Erin Plew Lyles, Intern,  

Santa Fe/San Ildefonso Pueblo 

 
Erin moved from Nashville, TN to Santa Fe in 2021 where she is currently working toward 
a MA in Art Therapy and Counseling at Southwestern College. She is additionally 
pursuing certification in Applied Interpersonal Neurobiology. Prior to joining the team at 
Serna Solutions, Erin practiced as a student therapist at Tierra Nueva Counseling Center 
(TNCC) in Santa Fe. She also held the position of Lead Navigator at TNCC, conducting 
needs-based assessments to connect clients with resources in the Santa Fe community. 

Before moving to Santa Fe, Erin was a Production Designer in the Film Industry and 
created murals both residentially and commercially. She loves to incorporate art in all 
she does and found that art therapy provides the unique experience of utilizing an 
extended visual vocabulary that can unearth unconscious material that may not surface 
with talk therapy alone. 
 
Erin practices within a Person-Centered and Psychodynamic framework and if art 
therapy isn’t the right fit for the client, she uses other techniques such as Dialectical 
Behavior Therapy, Motivational Interviewing, Sand Play Therapy, Play Therapy, and 
plans to acquire training in EMDR, Internal Family Systems and Hypnotherapy. Having 
previous experience working with children with autism, Erin applies strength-based 
approaches to working with neurodivergent children and adults. Erin is passionate about 
working through the lens of the creative therapies to help clients of a variety of ages, 
genders, sexual orientations, abilities, races, and cultures achieve their mental health 
goals. 

 



 
 

 
 

San Ildefonso Behavioral Health Program 
 

Invites you  
To stop by or call us and ask questions about services, see 

our office space or just get to know more about us. 
 
 

INFORMATION HOUR 
 

TUESDAYS from 10am to 11am 
 

WE ARE LOCATED WITHIN THE SENIOR CENTER 
TUNYO PIN 

EAST SIDE ENTRANCE 
(follow signs and please park in the back) 

 

Call or email 
 

505-370-7499 
Email: santana@sernasolutionsllc.com 

 
 

 

mailto:santana@sernasolutionsllc.com


    

Vacancy Announcement 
August 2024 

Excellent Career and Benefits Opportunities 

Come and Join our Team! 

Full Time Positions offers a wide range of excellent fringe benefits: 

 Healthcare (medical, dental, vision) 

 Annual Leave 

 Sick Leave 

 Paid Holidays 

 Basic Life Insurance 

 Short Term, Long Term, AD&D Insurances  

 On-the-job training and skills development 

 Employee Assistance Program 

 401K  

Pueblo de San Ildefonso is seeking qualified applicants for the below 

positions.  All positions are open until filled 

GL Accountant  

GIS/GPS Manager 

Chief Court Clerk (Full-Time) 

Controller (Full Time)  

Project Manager Administrative Assistant: (Full-Time) 

General Facilities Maintenance: (Full-Time) 

Natural Resources Director (Full-Time) 

Assistant Controller (Full-Time) 

Tribal Public Health Educator (Full-Time) 

Transportation Planning Manager (Full-Time) 

Senior Advocate (Full Time) 

Healthy Kids, Health Community Coordinator (Full-Time) 

Driver for Senior Outings as needed 

 

Contact Human Resources at (505)-455-4155 or (505) 455-4112 for Job Description or for 

more information. Employment Applications are available on the website at   

www.sanipueblo.org/jobs 




